
March 2002 Meet Clinics by John Marshall

	Subject
	Presented By
	Time

	Heavy snows in the Sierra
	Bill Burket
	10:00 AM

	Identify and Model Trees
	Steve Smith
	11:00 AM

	Model Railroading Roundtable
	Dave Connery as moderator
	11:00 AM



Coast Division To Host 2003 PCR Convention By Dennis Stokely

The Coast Division is the host Division sponsoring the PCR convention in the East Bay in the spring of 2003.  Dates and location will be determined soon.  We need volunteers to open their layouts, present clinics, assist with planning


 and of course staffing during the convention.  It would be nice to have more than just the usual suspects.  If you are willing to help in any of these areas, please contact Dennis Stokely at the upcoming meet, at (925) 828-1990 or at Stokely4@aol
Auction Update by Bill Burket

Just a reminder to our members that all items in the auction must be mounted on cardboard, in a box or secured in some way to prevent damage. Coast division cannot be responsible for damage to items not properly entered into the auction. We will do our best with your cooperation to ensure the proper handling of your items.
Also, we encourage you to sell your brass at the Coast Division Auction. Item numbers 51 thru 100 are reserved for brass only. 


This is benefit for you, the member, to get the most for your dollar. At last December's meet we had 22 brass items in this number series. I hope we can fill all fifty of these reserved numbers with brass and then some! 
Thanks for your participation and let's do our best to make our organization grow by bringing a friend to a meet or someone who has a new interest in our hobby.

Coast Division Achievement Program by Kermit Paul

I have accepted the post of Coast Division Achievement Program Chairman previously held by Fred Verrier.  Jack Burgess, PCR Achievement Program Chairman, has written several articles in recent issues of the Branchline giving details on the program.  Coast Division has quite a few members participating in the Achievement Program including the following who have earned the Master Model Railroader Award:

Bob Brown, Jack Burgess, Bill Kennerley, Kermit Paul, Jim Tangney, Jim Vail, Fred Verrier, Bob Wirthlin

That’s quite a few when you consider that there have been only about 300 MMRs earned since the program’s inception.   Working toward specific Merit Award goals is a lot of fun and a great way to improve your modeling skills.   You are probably meeting many of the program requirements already so why not document your modeling work and receive the recognition you deserve?

I attend most Coast Division meets and will have the Achievement Program forms with me.   You can also request them through the mail by sending me a SSAE to 15 Boies Ct., Pleasant Hill, CA 94523.    My phone/FAX number is (925) 935-1859.   I don’t have e-mail.   I believe that you can also get the forms On-Line from the NMRA.
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